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College Governance Council  
 

February 14, 2018 
Minutes  

 
 
Present 

 
David Williams, Ph.D., Gregory Brown, Micaela Chapa, Erin Farmer, Maire Morinec, Sal 
Abbate, John Siefert, Michael Wyly, Irene Camins, Kevin Anderson, Laurel Potts, Jeff Lehfeldt 

 
Absent 
Tonmar Johnson, Neil Glines 

 
Call to Order 

 
The meeting was called to order at 3:01p.m. by Dr. David Williams, Vice President of 
Academic Affairs. 

 
Approval of Agenda 

 
It was moved by Michael Wyly and seconded by Maire Morinec to approve the agenda. 

The motion was approved unanimously. 

Approval of Minutes 
 
It was moved by Michael Wyly and seconded by Micaela Chapa to approve the Minutes of 
January 24, 2018. 

 
The motion was approved unanimously. 

 
Public Comments 

 
There were no public comments. 

 
 
Guided Pathways 

 
Dr. David  Williams, Vice President of Academic Affairs, gave a brief  update on Guided 
Pathways.  The steering committee has met, and they are in the process of developing a work 
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plan that is due March 30, 2018.  A statewide Guided Pathways workshop is being held 
on February 26 in Rancho Cordova; a team from the College will be attending. 

 
 
IEPI Indicators 

 
Dr. David Williams, Vice President of Academic Affairs, reported that because of the 
BOG adopted year -four goals, it has been determined by the Chancellor's Office that the 
current IEPI goals framework needs to be modified in order to align with the Vision of 
Success goals. The current IEPI indicators will no longer be used; a simplified list of 
system-level metrics will be developed and applied across all initiatives to accelerate 
educational reform efforts in the Community College system. The Simplified Metrics 
initiative will refocus strategic decision beginning with the 2018-19 academic year. 

 
 
CCSSE Survey 

 
Dr. David Williams, Vice President of Academic Affairs, shared that the college will be 
conducting a CCSSE (Community College Survey of Student Engagement) survey in 
identified classes during the Spring 2018 semester, probably sometime around the last half of 
the semester. The survey asks students about their college experience; how they spend their 
time; what they feel they have gained from their classes; how they assess their relationships 
and interactions with faculty, counselors, and peers; what kinds of work they are challenged 
to do; how the college supports their learning; and so on.  The survey will take 
approximately 40 to 45 minutes to complete.  Completion of the survey is optional for 
students. 

 
 

 
 

There were no additional items discussed. 
 
 
Adjournment 

 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:32 p.m. 

 
CGC Minutes 2 14 18:1g 


